Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I am writing to you to ascertain if you have a procurement process in place in relation to construction charters that ensures blacklisting does not take place. If you would like an example of the construction structure that insures this then please ask and we can forward you an example policy, if one does not exists then please also let us know.


Employee Blacklisting is a practice which is not acceptable to Leicester City Council.  We are aware of previous investigations and sought assurances from key contractors at that time that were implicated in the ICO investigation into The Consulting Association.  No concerns have been raised with us to date. Social Value Charter is being developed which will include ethical business practices and will reference blacklisting.

When procuring contracts, we use the CCS mandated Selection Questionnaire.  This sets out what information the Council can request from tenderers in relation to their previous environmental and employment practices and on what grounds suppliers can be excluded for related issues. Whilst this doesn’t explicitly include blacklisting it does require tenderers to indicate if, within the past three years, any of the following situations have applied to them so any offence in relation to employee blacklisting would have to be declared in response to this question:
·           Breach of environmental obligations?

·           Breach of social obligations?

·           Breach of labour law obligations?
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

